
STATE OF WASHINGTON 

DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY 
Central Region Office 

1250 West Alder St., Union Gap, WA 98903-0009 • 509-575-2490 
 

August 26, 2024 

Jeff Cratty 
Windmill Farms 
1111 Midvale Road  
Sunnyside, WA 98944 

Sent via email only: jcratty@windmill-farms.us  

RE: Application for New State Waste Discharge Permit 

Dear Jeff Cratty: 

The Department of Ecology (Ecology) has reviewed the application that you submitted on May 
28, 2024, for a new state waste discharge permit for Greenwood Mushrooms Sunnyside IA LLC. 
The application was deemed to be incomplete. The Permit Application Review Comments are 
enclosed. 

Please email the completed the application to crowqpermits@ecy.wa.gov  and resubmit by 
September 16, 2024. The original can be mailed to: 

Water Quality Permit Coordinator 
Department of Ecology 
Central Regional Office 
1250 West Alder Street 

Union Gap, WA 98903-0009 

If you have any questions concerning this letter, please contact me at (509) 379-3967 or by 
email at crowqpermits@ecy.wa.gov. 

Sincerely,  

Joy Espinoza (signed electronically) 8/26/2024 

Joy Espinoza 
Permit Coordinator 
Water Quality Program 

Enclosure: Permit Application Review Comments 

e-cc: Stephanie Giesin, Ecology-Union Gap, stephanie.giesin@ecy.way.gov  
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